Town of Bergen Zoning Board of Appeals

Thursday, July 23 2015

Bergen Town Hall
Present: Chairman Bill Waldruff, David Henry, Lee Player, Michael Lovett, and Charlie Redinger

Not Present: Pam Madziarz

Also Present: Dave Mason, Kim Keene, Scott Keene, Patti Eichenberger and Mitchell Eichenberger
Eichenberger Public Hearing

The hearing opened at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Waldruff. The hearing was posted at the Town Hall and Post Office and was published in the Daily News. No one appeared to speak against the variance. 

Mr. Eichenberger is applying for a variance on 6562 North Lake Road. His plan is to construct a 12x21 structure to house his vehicle. It will be located on the south side of the property with only a five foot setback from the side lot line. The zoning requirement is 25 feet. Board members reviewed his plans and asked if he could move it more north to which he replied he could not because of a gas line.  His neighbors, the Keenes, are located on the south side of his property and were present at the meeting to confirm that they did not have a problem with the structure being that close to their lot line. They stated that it would barely be visible because of the bushes and trees in between. Mr. Eichenberger was asked if there would be an overhang on the structure and if gutters were going to be placed on it. He replied stating that there would be no overhang and that there would be gutters put on. Due to the layout and size of his property, Mr. Eichenberger does not have any other options as to where he can put the garage. A motion to approve the variance was made: David Henry: Yes; Lee Player: Yes; Mike Lovett: Yes; and Bill Waldruff: Yes. 

The hearing closed at 7:19 p.m.

The regular meeting was called to order at 7:20 p.m. The minutes of June 18th, 2015 were read aloud. A motion to approve the June 2015 minutes with edits was made by David Henry, seconded by Lee Player, voted and carried. 

Old/New Business

Comprehensive Plan – Review of the workshops was held on July 13th, 2015. The next meeting will be held in September to go over the proposed plan. The goal is to have it in the final stages at the beginning of the new year. 
No further business was discussed. The next Zoning Board meeting will be held in September. 

A motion to adjourn was made by Dave Henry, seconded by Charlie Redinger, voted and carried. The meeting ended at 7:40 p.m.

Respectfull Submitted,

Laura Smith, secretary

Cc: Michelle Smith, Town Clerk

      Don Cunningham, Town Supervisor

      Gary Fink, Planning Board Chairman

